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NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  MARCH 26th

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

Dues are Due!
CPPC’s dues are for the 

calendar year. Remember 
that we just voted to increase 

dues to $25 per  
family per year.

Avoid lots of tedious 
reminders, and plan to 

pay your club dues at the 
March meeting!

By Gary Rusher
For those of you that want to donate 

items for the club to sell at the Swap 
Meet, or have consignment item, there 
are five ways to get them to the meet.

1. You can take them to Gary Rush-
er’s home at 6125 SW Homesteader 
Road,  in Wilsonville.  

2. You can call Gary at 503-939-9320, 
or  Chuck Willis at 503-891-5069 to ar-
range for the items to be picked up.

3. You can bring them to the club 
meeting on the 26th.

 4. You can bring them to Gary’s on 
Saturday the 30th which is the day we 
will finish pricing items and load the 
trailer, or 

5. You can bring items to the Meet on 
set-up day, Thursday April 4th.

Gary does have a limited number of 
setup day passes to get vehicles on the 
grounds. Contact him if you need one.

REMEMBER: The club is again al-
lowing you to consign items for sale. 
You can also bring these items to the 
meet or get them to the meet as noted 
above.

Swap Meet is April 4-7; donate items or sign up to work!
SIGNUPS: I will bring the shift 

schedule to the meeting again on the 
4th so you can register for a shift in ei-
ther the sales area or the membership 
booth. If you are unable to make it to 
the meeting you can call me (Gary) at 

the 503-939-9320 number and I will put 
you down for whatever shift you can 
make.

We appreciate your continued sup-
port of this very important club func-
tion.

Tulip Festival joint tour kicks off season on April 20
CPPC’s Pat Brost will be leading the 

tour to the Wooden Shoe Tulip Festival, 
in the tulip fields north of Woodburn, 
on Saturday, April 20. 

Joining our club will be Walter P. 
Chrysler Club’s Pacific Wonderland 
chapter, and the Northwest Chapter of 
the Studebaker Drivers Club. 

Only 20 free passes for Collector Cars, 
are available courtesy of the Wooden 
Shoe Tulip folks, so signup early.  A 
signup sheet will be at the March CPPC 
regular membership meeting.

One of the highlights of the tour will 
be parking in the fields near the tulips. 
This would be a good opportunity to 
pose for the camera and get some great 
memories.

The tour will gather at 9:00 a.m. 
in the Oregon City Shopping Center 
just off Hwy 205 and Hwy 99E at the 
Shari’s Restaurant/Oregon City Shop-
ping Center parking lot.  Participants 
will leave at 9:30 a.m. for the Wooden 
Shoe Tulip Farm. 

The group will travel South on Hwy 
99 E towards Canby, OR. Just South of 
Canby the group will then tour East, to-
wards Monitor and arrive at the Wood-
en Shoe Tulip Fields from the back way 
to avoid the regular traffic and conges-
tion, hopefully by 10:15 a.m. 

For those with GPS, the Wooden 
Shoe Tulip Farm is at 33814 S Meridian 

Rd, Woodburn, OR 97071.
Members who wish to join in but 

coming from different directions 
should try to plan to arrive about the 
same time to get in free with the pass-
es. Be sure to contact Pat Brost if you 
are not coming with the group leaving 
from Shari’s.

Lunch will be on your own. The 
Mt. Angel Sausage Company offering 
sandwiches etc. and a Mexican themed 
vendor are on site for you to buy lunch.  
You may want to pack a lunch and 
bring your own beverage. 

For questions regarding the tour 
details contact Pat Brost 503-761-2792, 
tour coordinator.
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CPPC Officers 2012
President, Bob Westphal............. 360-334-6037
Vice-President, Jerry Dixon....... 360-607-7628
Secretary, Donna Bade................ 503-206-4652
Secretary, Joanne Dixon.............. 503-608-6171
Treasurer, Dolores Call................503-723-5118
Board Chairman, Mike Bade .... 503-206-4652	
At-large, Marlo Edman.............. 503-936-4624
Editor/Web, Robin Will............. 503-285-3437
Standing Committees
Activities
	 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
	 Don Hufschmid 503-577-7899
Membership
	 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Member Care
	 Lorraine Griffey  503-666-2222
	 lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com
Refreshments Coordinators
	 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
	 Chuck Willis 503-668-0129
Mayflower Tours
	 Jeannette Dimick, 360-885-1113
Newsletter
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437,
	 robin@robinwill.com
	 Please submit newsletter contributions
	 by the 3rd Monday of each month.
Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues are
	 $20.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
	 http://www.plymouthbulletin.com/

members.htm
Mailing Address:
	 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015
Advertising Rates:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific 

Plymouth Club members in the newslet-
ter and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org. 

Size is limited for newsletter ads, unlimited 
on the website, and advertising is at the 
discretion of the editor and the Board.

Vendor Rates:
	 $25.00 for 11 issues, 3.5” x 2”
	 Advertisements should be Plymouth-re-

lated services.

Meeting highlights from February
Condensed from minutes taken

by Donna Bade
Cascade Pacific Plymouth® Club, 

Inc. met on February 26, at the Clacka-
mas Community Club at 15711 SE 90th  
Avenue Clackamas, OR 97015.  The 
business meeting began at 7:05p.m.  

Bob Westphal, President, presided.  
Donna Bade recorded the minutes.  49 
people were in attendance.

Minutes of the January 22, 2013 were 
approved as published in the February 
newsletter.

Bill Call led the Pledge of Alle-
giance.

Bob Westphal thanked Joey Jones for 
bringing refreshments for the meeting.  

Visitors were; Dave Ryan, Steve Phil-
lips, Dave Duffy, Dan Nelson, and Jack 
Fry.  Dennis Mack also got recognition 
since he has been in North Dakota and 
hasn’t been to a meeting for a while.

Treasurer’s Report was accepted as 
submitted.  Dues are due for the 2013 
year.

Bob Westphal read the names 
of members that have birthdays in 
March.

Guest Speaker:  A video from the 
2012 potluck gathering at Fletcher An-
derson’s was shown to promote the 
2013 picnic, which will be June 15, 2013 
in Chehalis, WA.

Dave Duffy, President of Pacific Won-
derland Region of the WPC Chrysler 
Club, spoke briefly. He wants to ex-
plore joint activities between our clubs. 
Their chapter is new, and they are get-
ting information out about their club.  
Their web address is:  pwchryslerclub.
org

Technical Committee:  (see sto-
ry page 1). Meet at Gary Rush-
er’s  on March 30 to price and or-
ganize items for the Swap Meet. 
Set-up day is April 4. Members can 
consign “stuff” and the club will 
take a small percentage for selling. 
If you consign parts, please put a price, 
type of part and for what model, and 
your initials on the tag.  

Members and Their Cars:  Gerry 
Petersen working on a ’51 Cranbrook. 
Brakes and wipers don’t work.  Mike 
Leidig is working on a ’54 Plymouth 

Belvedere.  It has rusty floors.  Bob Thiel 
is working on a ’36 Plymouth.  The up-
holstery and glass are getting fixed

Board Report: Independence Cruise-
In: Mike Bade, Gary Rusher, and Bob 
Westphal attended a recent meeting 
in Independence, with Debbie Bach 
from the Lions Club.  Once again, we 
will need prizes for goody bags, raffles, 
etc.  There is a new twist this year by 
recognizing the 75th anniversary and 
50th anniversaries for the 1938 and 
1963 model cars.

Vendors will be welcomed at the 
Cruise-In this year. Gary Rusher,  Jerry 
and Joann Dixon and Mike Bade can 
answer questions. 

Tour Hosts:  Several proposed tours 
still need hosts. Check with Jerry Dixon. 

Club Jackets & Caps: (Story, page 7).
Club Roster:  The new roster will be 

out AFTER the Swap Meet.
Calendars:  Calendars are for sale.  

Color $8; Black and White, $3
Member Care:  (story page 6)
Mayflower Tours:  (stories, page 5). 

Activities and Tours: April 4-7, Port-
land Swap Meet.  

POC National Spring Meet will be 
held in “Old Pueblo”  near Tucson, 
Arizona, April 11 - 14.  Tom Nachand 
is planning to go.  He will be leaving 
April 8.  Contact him if you would like 
to follow him down.

Woodburn Wooden Shoe Tulip Festi-
val:  Saturday, April 20, (story page 1). 

Calendar Change:  Orphan Car Meet 
has been changed to Saturday, June 22. 

Raffle:  Winners:  Kena Petersen, 
Mike Leidig, Joyce Conner, Tom Nach-
and, Jeanne Mowery, Greg Pierce, and 
Dennis Mowery

50/50:  Jerry Petersen won the $36.00 
share of the 50/50 collection.

 The meeting adjourned at 8:37 PM.
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The Steering Column, A Message from the President
The other day the Tech Committee 

was over to help install the slant six in 
my P-15 Coupe. While we were work-
ing, I wondered why these guys are into 

the car scene. I am sure 
everyone has his rea-
sons. Anyway, here are 
some of my thoughts 
on the subject. 

In the early years, 
cars and the ability 

to freely travel at faster than a walk 
seamed to grab the imagination and 
enflamed the blood of men and women 
on every continent. This phenomenon 
changed the course of the whole world 
over the past century and it still flour-
ishes in the hearts on people every-
where. The automotive manufactur-
ing industry has employed thousands 
of people for over 115 years and is a 
mainstay in the economy of our nation 
today. 

When Great Grandpa drove his 
curved dash Oldsmobile down a dusty 
lane and encountered another horse-
less carriage there was automatically 
an effort to show that his Olds is faster 
than that other guy’s horseless buggy. 
The thrill of competition helped fuel 
the fire in the breast of young and old 
alike and created a new past time ac-
tivity and industry building gadgets to 
make their cars even faster. 

Many in our generation were sons 
and daughters of those early auto 
workers and racers thus we follow in 
their footsteps. We became obsessed 
with cars and could name every make 
and model car on the highway long 
before we could see over a dashboard. 
We were fascinated with the idea of be-
ing able to drive while riding in mom 
or dad’s car and anxiously awaited the 
day we could receive our own license 
to drive. 

Many of us couldn’t afford to pay to 
have our own cars repaired so we did 
it ourselves. Some were able to help 
dad repair the family sedan and have 
been doing so ever since. Some like me 
have no real reason other than like my 
mother said – “Robert was born with 
a car in his hand.” The joy and feeling 

of accomplishment while creating your 
own drivable work of art is astounding 
and soon becomes like an infection in 
our blood. That infection remains with 
us until the day we pass from this life. 
As I get older the following thought 
comes to mind. I wonder if there are 
rusty old cars in heaven.

Starting with the Portland Swap 
Meet, the CPPC show and event sea-
son kicks off. The POC Nationals are 
April 11th through the 14th followed 
by the Woodburn Tulip Festival on the 
20th, the Cherry Blossom Festival in 
The Dalles, Ore.  on the 27th , and the 
Corvallis Swap Meet the following day. 
Sadly the Oregon City Cruise has been 
canceled. 

On May 18th, the Armed Forces Day 
Hazel Dell Parade, in Vancouver, takes 
place. CPPC is pushing to have this as a 
club event. The Parade officials are es-

pecially looking for convertibles along 
with other specialty cars and trucks. 
Parades are always fun and we are 
hoping to have as many CPPC cars as 
possible at this event. Contact Jerry or 
Joanne Dixon if you are interested in 
participating. 

The Independence Cruisin Commit-
tee had their second planning meeting 
on the 19th and will meet every third 
Tuesday at the Woodburn Dennys at 
11:30. Please feel free to join in. 

A gentle reminder: Every year, at 
this time, the problem of un-paid due 
arises. Dues are crucial to the function 
of the club and to keep the CPPC mem-
bership roster current. Please get them 
in to Delores Call.

Happy touring,
 Bob Westphal

March 30 is the deadline to register 
for the  Spring, 2013 National Plym-
outh Meet, April 11-13 in Tucscon, Ari-
zona.

The host hotel will be the Hilton 
Tucson East, where a special rate of $89 
per night has been arranged.

The Tucson area has a long list of at-
tractions within driving distance, and a 
special group tour of the Franklin Auto 
Museum has been planned.

All relevant information, plus a 
mail-in registration form, can be found 
in the PDF document which you can 
download from CascadePacificPlym-
outh.org.

Members may also address ques-
tions to Tony Tricocci at grandcanyon-
poc@cox.netor by phone at 480-893-
8687.

Register for National Meet
in Tucscon by March 30

The “Far East” CPPC Members 
would like to extend an invitation to 
two upcoming events in The Dalles.

First the KODL Radio Show on Sat-
urday, April 27th.   This show is part 
of our annual Cherry Festival and the 

Neumayers announce two big events east of Cascades
show is right downtown on the parade 
route and an easy walk to all the other 
festival events and vendors.   (Down-
load flyer from CascadePacificPlym-
outh.org)

Second is the annual Cruise the 
Gorge and Show in the Shade,  spon-
sored by our local car club and the Rota-
ry Club beginning Friday evening Au-
gust 9th “cruising the gut” downtown 
followed by our car show in the large 
park up on the hill, Saturday August 
10th.  There is also a show on Sunday, 
August 11, in Dufur, 13 miles south of 
The Dalles.  We can set aside space for 
out-of-town clubs to park together if 
we know about how many cars to plan 
on.  (Download registration form from 
CascadePacificPlymouth.org). 

We encourage visitors to drive Old 
Highway 30 between Mosier and The 
Dalles either coming or going.   There 
are great views especially from Rowe-
na Crest and coming down the Rowena 
Loops eastbound.

I’ll hope to get down to attend one 
of the club meetings once “tax season” 
is over.

Ben (and Arlene) Neumayer
The Dalles



The National Street Rod Association 
is returning to the northwest June 27, 
28, 29, and 30th, 2013.  After an absence 
of eleven years, the event will return 
to the Clark County Event Center, at 
Ridgefield, Washington.   The event is 
open to cars 30 years old and older.  For 
more information, call Mike Chrispyn, 
the event director, at 574-326-6134, or 
CPPC member Don Amundson, 253 
839-1045.

Big street rod event at 
Clark County Fairgrounds
in June, 2013 
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2012
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month. 
Please call Chuck Willis for meeting information.
Charles Willis 	 503-668-0129	 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Pat Brost 	 503-761-2792	 pbrost0212@yahoo.com, Portland, OR
Bob Dimick 	 360-885-1113	 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon	 360-607-7628	 jojoe@teleport.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 	 503-936-4624	 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy  	 503-620-8438	 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
David Pollock  	 250-743-4859	 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC
Dennis Mowery 	503-663-1204	 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
Philip Post 	 541-535-1860	 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Dennis Rice 	 503-393-7231	 blue51plymouth@comcast.net Keizer, OR
Gary Rusher 	 503-939-9320	 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 	 360-334-6037	 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Tim Winchell 	 (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

Another chapter in Bob’s Slant-6 conversion story
We’re now three chapters into the 

story of the engine swap in Bob West-
phal’s 1948 Plymouth P-15 coupe.

In Chapter One, the CPPC’s Tech 
Committee gathered to help Bob strip 
the engine compartment, pull the head 
from the original flathead 6, and find 
out what was going on in there.

The news wasn’t good: there were 
broken rings, and worn cylinder bores.    
It would have taken a rebore, and fit-
ting new oversized pistons – at bare 
minimum – to make the old engine live 
again. 

At that point, there were lots of op-
tions. Rebuild the original engine? 
Find a fresh old flathead 6? Convert the 
coupe to V8 power? 

Bob found a low-mileage slant-6 that 
seemed to be the answer, and with Tech 
Committe help, he hauled it home.

In Chapter 2, the gang gathered to 
remove the old engine and prepare for 
the transplant. Some front-end work 
was done, while the getting was good.

The pictures at right are evidence of 
Chapter 3: test-fitting the “new” slant-6 
and automatic transmission. 

Jerry Dixon, who was on the scene, 
reports that the procedure went well. 
The new bits went in and came out 
three times before the day was over. 
Some minor adjustments were neces-
sary to the engine compartment, but a 
sledgehammer made them easy. 

The next step will be the layout and 
fabrication of new mounts for the en-
gine and transmission.

Stay tuned.



Plymouths, Out & About
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The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to get out and visit 
interesting people and places in the Pacific Northwest. 
Everyone is free to join in. 

Mayflowers 2013 Calendar
March 18		  Oregon City Tour & Lunch  
	 (Mindy Benfield)
April 12		  Tortilla Factory Tour – Salem 

May 6		  Woodland Lilac Gardens, Lunch at Oak 
Tree Restaurant (Jeanette Dimick)

June 10		  Ferguson’s Fragrant Nursery/Heirloom 
Rose Garden Tour, Lunch Cooperstown, Newberg 
(Barbara Rice)

July ?		  Settlemeyer House & Woodburn Muse-
um Tour & Lunch (Ruth & Mick DeSantis)

August 17		  CPPC/Lions Car Show – Independence, 
OR

September 13	 Mt. Angel Octoberfest
October ?		  Clear Creek Distillers Tour & Lunch  
	 (Lorraine Griffey)
November ? 		 Pendleton Woolen Mills Tour & Lunch – 

Camas, WA  (Mindy Benfield)
December 9		  Albertina Kerr Lunch  (Joyce Catt)

You have to love a group whose sole purpose is to get out and do 
interesting stuff! On February 21, 2013 the Mayflowers visited 

the Zion Mennonite Quilt show in Hubbard. Quilts are visible on 
the walls behind Lorraine and Cari, above. The March 18 tour of 
historic Oregon City ended up at “You Can Keep Your Hat On,”  

where many of the Mayflowers (below) were tempted to try hats, 
if not to keep them.

The April Mayflower Tour will be going to the Don 
Pancho Tortilla and Chip factory   in Salem, Or , on 
April 12.

Attendees will meet at 10:30 am at the Don Pacho’s 
Location:3060 Industrial Way NE, Salem.

Pancho’s have advice that no jewelry is to be worn 
during the tour.

Keeping with the Mexican theme, lunch will be at 
the LaHacieda Real Mexican Restaurant in Keizer.

Barbara Rice will have sign-up sheets and direc-
tions maps at the CPPC meeting on March 26th.

Mayflowers on the move …

LEFT: Bill Call found this 1967 Belvedere on a car lot in Gladstone. Its two owners managed to rack up only about 60,000 miles, 
and it’s for sale for $7,975. Info at www.affordableclassicsinc.com. CENTER: Mike Bade found this 1978 Hemi Cuda at the Portland 

Roadster Show. RIGHT: Mike also shot this 1933 Plymouth PD coupe, which was all dressed up and rarin’ to go.
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BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Please keep Lorraine Griffey updated about club members who need cards, 

letters, or phone calls. That’s lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com, or 503-666-2222.

REFRESHMENTS
March

 Pat & Patty Brost
April

 Brain & Heidi Samore
May

 Lee Powell & daughter Stacy
June

 Gerry & Kena Petersen
July

 Joyce Catt & Nancy Conner
August

Hot-Dogust Day
Club provides hot dogs, etc

September
Jerry & Joanne Dixon

MARCH 
BIRTHDAYS
Donna Bade  	  1
Mindy Benfield 	 2
Nancy Conner  	 5
Tom Sheppard  	 14
Marty Anderson 	  17
Loren Bennett  	 20
Stephanie Willis 	  23

The CPPC Body Shop has been having a lot of breakdowns for a while, but 
I’m glad to report that we can report some improvements, however, there’s 
still work to be done.

   Pat and Patty Brost are both doing much better, we’ll keep some good 
thoughts for continued results from medication for Pat.

   Vicki Williams reports that Dave is doing quite well, still working with the 
speech therapist, but is back to tinkering and is more independent.  It’s been a 
rough year!

   Lee Powell got the flu in January and, while daughter Stacey was away for 
a couple of days, took a fall and wound up in the hospital for a few days but is 
doing much better these days.  They hope to be at the next meeting.

   Vera Rusher took a fall in February and fractured her foot, just got back 
in a shoe after having to wear a boot for a month.  Gary’s ankle is doing quite 
well, next on the agenda is a knee replacement when he gets Vera better.

   Sharon Tiffany is getting much stronger after finishing her chemotherapy 
and having shingles but can’t endure much travel as yet.  Alan had to have a 
cancerous area removed from his eye lid but other than having to stay quiet 
for a bit he’s doing well.

   Don Hufschmid has been dealing with getting some implants – 4 molars 
removed, three months later posts and grafting done.  He’s been pretty miser-
able with swelling and bruising, another six months to get the crowns on. 

   Jerry Klinger is finally schedule for knee replacement on April 6th, during 
the swap meet. It’s been a tough few months!

   Our love and concerns go to all our friends who are having problems.  
Cards and calls are always appreciated.  Let me know what’s happening – we 
can use some good news along with any struggles.

	 Lorraine Griffey, lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com; 503-666-2222 

NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

Condensed from minutes 
taken by Joanne Dixon

The Board of Directors of Cas-
cade Pacific Plymouth® Club, Inc. 
met  March 12, 2013 at approximately 
12:40 p.m. at Bill’s Place, 16111 SE 106th 
Ave, Clackamas, OR 97015.  

Present at the meeting were the fol-
lowing Board Members: Mike Bade, 
Bob Westphal, Joanne Dixon; Jerry 
Dixon, Marlo Edman, Robin Will, and 
Dolores Call. Also attending were Gary 
Rusher and Chuck Willis.  Joanne Dix-
on recorded the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report:   Dolores Call’s 
report was accepted as submitted. 

  Mike Bade reviewed our financial 
spread sheet and will update for re-

view at the April board meeting.  
 • Old Business:   We still have ap-

proximately 55 members who have not 
paid 2013 dues.  Mike Bade will send 
them personal emails.           

• Upcoming Activities: There will be 
a Tech Committee Swap Meet work day 
at Rushers shop, Saturday 3-30-2013. 
Gary has got about 1/3 of slots filled 
for the Swap Meet, and will pass the 
signup sheets again at the March mem-
bership meeting.  The membership 
“tower” booth will be set up again –  
Gary and Chuck Willis will transport it 
to PIR.  To date only Tom Nachand has 
signed up for the POC National Meet 
at Old Pueblo, Arizona.  The Dalles 

Cherry Blossom Festival event is April 
27 (Neumayer story, page 2). A 3-day 
event August 9-10-11 in The Dalles fea-
tures a cruise-in and car shows in The 
Dalles and Dufur.  

Joanne Dixon reviewed the Hazel 
Dell May 18th Parade of Bands require-
ments.  This is a club event with a sin-
gle $15 entry for up to twenty club cars.  
The signup sheet will be passed at the 
March membership meeting.                

 • Mayflower Event:   (stories, page 5).
 • Tech Committee: The request for 

members to discuss their current car 
projects at membership meetings went 

(continued on page 7)
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CPPC member Joey Jones is now taking orders for jackets, shirts, and caps embrodered with CPPC’s logo. 
Jacket is a Denim Body and Twill Sleeve Letterman Jacket (J761), with 3.5 inch embroidered CPPC Logo on left breast, 9 

inch diameter embroidered CPPC Logo on back and name on front. Jacket price is $110.00 each.
Also available are CPPC caps in two styles: Flex Fit Cotton Twill Cap (C813) (specify size); or True Blue, which stretches 

to fit 
Long Sleeve Denim Work Shirt, w/Embroidered CPPC Logo over Pocket - $32.00; Port Authority Denim Work Shirt with 

pocket (S100) 
Contact: Joey Jones , Stitch N Embroidery, 408 Beavercreek Road, Suite 406, Oregon City, OR 97045; Phone: 503-557-9090, 

or email joey@stitchnembroidery.com
BELOW, L-R: jacket back, jacket front, caps, workshirt. See them in color on cascadepacificplymouth.org.

CPPC jackets, caps, and workshirts are available now

well and will be continued.  Gary Rush-
er will soon be re-painting the fenders 
on his 1930 coupe.  Bob Westphal will 
be needing a good welder for his slant 
six install.  Chuck Willis will look into 
both projects.  

•  Other Business:   None.   
• Membership Committee:  New 

membership packets, with the new 
dues amount, will be available at the 
March membership meeting.  

• Club Store:  (story, page 7) 
• New Business:   The next cruise-

in meeting with the Central Lions Club 
will be March 19th at 11:30 AM, at the 
Denny's in Woodburn.  New items in-
clude increasing number of sponsors, 
vendors, and concessionaires.  

Bob Westphal will present the Motor 
Books half price proposal for their Mo-
par Book at the membership meeting.  
If there is any interest, a signup sheet 
will be passed.  

The Independence Cruise In flyers 
are ready, and will be available at the 
March membership meeting.  Gary 
Rusher suggested we again setup a 
seperate cruise-in account with the 
Lions Club for the 2013 event as was 
done in 2012.           

The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.

Board Minutes,
continued

Mike Bade took this shot of CPPC member Bobby Burden and his 1920 Dodge Depot 
Hack at the Roadster Show. Bobby supplied this note:   “The Depot Hack finished “First 
in its Class” which was Street Wagons, in the Street Rod Category.  It was great to see 
fellow club members Tim, Tim, Bob Theil & his wife,  Mike Bade & Gary Rusher there 
enjoying the show.  On Sunday afternoon I handed out flyers for CPPC’s upcoming car 

show in August.  Folks were excited to see a new show on the block and for the folks that 
came up from Salem area to the Roadster Show they were very excited.  Lets hope for 

great weather........Bobby”

First in Class, Portland Roadster Show!
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Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising for CPPC members:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club members. Photos are welcome; we edit words and pics to fit.
Vendors and non-members:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. Advertisements should be 
Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

March, 2013
12	 (Tuesday)  ..................................Board Meeting
18 	 (Monday)........................................Mayflowers

Oregon City Tour & Lunch (Mindy Benfield)
26	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

April, 2013
4-7	(Thursday-Sunday) .......Portland Swap Meet
9	 (Tuesday)  ..................................Board Meeting
11-14 (Thursday-Sunday)...... National POC Meet
	 In Tucson, AZ
12	 (Friday)............................................Mayflowers

Don Pancho Torilla Factory (Barbara Rice)
20	 (Saturday) ........Tour to Woodburn Tulip Fest
	 Pat Brost hosts. Sign up at March Meeting
23	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting
27	 (Saturday).............. Cherry Blossom Cruise-In

The Dalles, OR
May, 2013

6	 (Monday)........................................Mayflowers
Woodland Lilac Gardents (Jeanette Dimick)

14	 (Tuesday)  ..................................Board Meeting
28	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

Looking for some interior window 
trim for a ’31 PA 2 dr sedan. If any-
one could help thanks in advance, 
indypdr2@aol.com

WANTED for 1931 Plymouth PA rum-
ble seat roadster: door handles and 
trunk (rumble seat) outside handle. 
Door handles must have flat mount-
ing es-
c u t c h -
e o n s . 
Have one 
door han-
dle (pic-
t u r e d ) ; 
n e e d 
a n o t h e r 
door handle plus rumble seat han-
dle to make the set. Bill Call, 503-
784-7589, billsplymouths@aol.com.

For sale: Set of four 1950 15” Chrysler 
wheel covers.  Excellent condition. 
$100/obo.  Can email pictures.  jj-
miller2005@comcast.net; 503-452-
3989. Jeff.

CPPC club jacket for sale. It is a size 3X 
without a name patch. Paid $95.00 
for it. It is in good shape and would 
sell it for $40.00. My phone number 
is 503-762-7857 and email lilirich-
von@comcast.net. Rich Von Allmen

Original Plymouth sales literature, 
owners manuals, service manu-
als, parts books and dealer data 
books for 1931 to 1995 models for 
sale.  Hundreds of sales catalogs 
and folders for nearly all models of 
Plymouths at lower prices than the 
literature dealers.  Let me see if I can 
find what you need for your car.

Contact Bruce Kerslake at 360-254-
1461 or brucekerslake@gmail.com


